
 

2022 Community Benefit Initiative 

Lane Community Health Council is pleased to announce the recipients of our 2022 Community Benefit Initiative (CBI) 

funding. Through this program, Lane Community Health Council in partnership with PacificSource Community Solutions 

invested $460,000 in the community to address community health needs, including early childhood development, youth 

mental and behavioral health, gender affirming healthcare, food security, mobile primary care, resources for 

communities impacted by wildfires, and low-barrier healthcare services for marginalized communities in Lane County.  

2022 CBI Recipients & Projects: 

- Relief Nursery – support for the Therapeutic Early Childhood Program to support children and their families so 

that children can enter Kindergarten ready to learn. 

- Transponder – provide access to gender affirming resources and products. 

- Kids First – increase access to evidence-based mental health screening for trauma symptoms, evidence-informed 

sexual abuse prevention curriculum, culturally specific outreach to the Spanish-speaking community, and 

resources such as a free library, onsite clothing, and hygiene products for children in need.  

- Community Sharing Program – increase access to the backpack program to address growing food insecurity 

needs in the South Lane School District. 

- Lane School – support students with complex social, emotional, and/or behavioral health needs that have 

impacted their ability to find success in their home school through evidence-based practices. 

- HIV Alliance – support for the Harm Reduction Program to sustain and enhance harm reduction and integrated, 

low-barrier healthcare services for marginalized communities in Lane County, including expansion of services in 

Cottage Grove, Oak Ridge, and other rural areas.  

Additional Community Benefit Initiative Projects: 

- Mobile Primary Care – Lane Community Health Council has purchased two rapid deployment shelter tents to 

support community partners in mobile primary care needs. Further information on the availability of this 

resource will be available soon!  

- Resources for communities impacted by the wildfires in Oakridge and West Fir – Lane Community Health Council 

provided funding for basic needs assistance for residents of Oakridge and West Fir impacted by the wildfires.  

 

 

We are excited to support these organizations as they continue to provide critical services to support 

community health needs!  

 

 


